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Dear Parents and Friends of the School, 

As we come to the end of a very busy half term it is good to see all our new children happily settled 

in their classes although I think many of our youngest children are ready for a well-deserved break.  

The nursery at Queen Emma is now fully open and the Rising 3 room is going from strength to 

strength. Our first holiday club for children from 2 – 5 years old will run this half term at Queen 

Emma and any of our children in Nursery or Reception at Queen Edith are welcome to join the club. 

Please contact the Nursery Manager, Debbie Cafano, on 01223 714315 if you would like to book a 

slot. The Cambridge Kids Club at Queen Edith will continue to run for all our older children.  

Many of you will remember the Learning Saturday from two years ago which was greatly enjoyed by 

us all. This year we will be running a joint Queen Edith and Queen Emma event on Saturday 25th 

January.  It is called “Around the World on a Saturday” and will be a feast of food and culture from 

every continent. We have a wonderful list of ideas from the staff including dancing and music, story 

telling and art. The school council will be sharing their ideas for the day with me early next half term.  

We will be enlisting the help of parents and friends to enrich the day and will be inviting you to share 

your skills and talents. We will need cooks and story tellers along with artists and travellers. Please 

put the date in your 2014 calendars and let me know if you have contact with an organisation you 

think would like to contribute to the day, or if you would be happy to come and help with an activity. 

A list of ideas is printed on the back of the newsletter.  

As the mornings become gloomier and the weather wetter we know more families will be choosing 

to travel to school by car. Please take extra care on the roads around the school and be particularly 

careful parking, as well as having consideration for the safety of pedestrians and other road users  or 

local residents. In recent weeks I have been anxious about the children who cycle across the entrance 

to Queen Emma. The governors at Queen Emma are consulting with parents to gain their ideas about 

how we can reduce the risk around the school but please be extra cautious around this very 

dangerous entrance.  

Best wishes to you all for a most enjoyable half term. We look forward to seeing the children in 

school on Tuesday 5th November.  

 

Caroline Peet  
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SCHOOL MEALS 
School meal prices are: 

£2.10 per day 

£10.50 per week 

 

Cost for 1st half of term (38 days) = £79.80 

Cost for 2nd half of term (34 days) =Total = £71.40 

Total for Autumn Term = £151.20 

 

Cheques should be made payable to: 

“QUEENS’ FEDERATION” 

All meals should be paid for in advance. 

 

You will be receiving a letter via your child after half term explaining the new “Agora” 

online payment system for dinner money. We will still be sending out the meal 

selection forms on the 1st day back as we still require these to be returned so we can 

plan for your child’s requirements for the half term. 

If your child is not in at the beginning of the school day (because of appointments, etc) 

but will require a school meal, it is important that you ring in and advise us before 10 

am, otherwise the numbers catered for are incorrect and the last children may not 

receive the advertised meal. 

 

We believe there are pupils who are eligible for FREE SCHOOL MEALS who are not yet 

claiming them. 

 

Applications can be done online and the process is extremely simple.  If you need help doing 

this please come to the office.  If you are receiving the following benefits you are probably 

entitled to free school meals: 

 Income Support 

 Employment Support Allowance 

 Child Tax Credit and parents whose annual income does not exceed £16,190 and 
who are not in receipt of Working Tax Credit 

If you are at all unsure whether you qualify please come to the office and talk to Miss Perry. 

 
PACKED LUNCHES 

Please can we remind parents that children are not allowed sweets 

or bars of chocolate in their lunchboxes.  Please do not send any nuts or nut products as we 

have children in school with severe nut allergies. 

Children should also only have water in their water bottles. 
(Juice cartons can be bought in for lunch). 

Many thanks.  
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Why not log on to www.linguascope.com at home to do activities and games in 

French. Or you could try the Spanish, Italian, German or English games. 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday the 25th of September, Year 1 went on a trip to the Raptor 

Foundation. 

We all had a great day! 

Jameel said "Some of the birds we saw had orange eyes. I liked the screeching 

birds" 

Ross said " I really liked holding the owls" 

Laura said "I liked looking at the owl pellets, and seeing  

which bones we could spot" 
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Year 4 held an Art Exhibition this term for parents to come and see 

their children’s work. Thank you to all the parents who came and 

made it a wonderful celebration of all year 4 have learned and 

achieved so for this term about Andy Goldsworthy. From the 

feedback forms, which the children had written, we are pleased to 

report that everyone seemed to enjoy themselves. Many awarded 

the artwork the top rating of five stars; others commented that they 

thought, “The artwork was fantastic.”  

 

 

 

Saxophone tuition 

There is an opening for a year 5/6 pupil in a shared alto 

saxophone lesson. Due to the embouchure needed for a 

saxophone, the front four top teeth must have fallen out, 

with the adult teeth set in place. For more information 

please contact alison_hurst@hotmail.co.uk 
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Queen Edith School Council  

             

     Congratulations to the Autumn term School Council Representatives: 

 

Queen Edith School Council have decided to support two charities this year: 

CAMMS 

The provision of a weekday delivered hot meal to the elderly or infirm in and around 
Cambridge who cannot provide one for themselves and have nobody to do it for them.  

DOGS FOR THE DISABLED 

Creating partnerships between people living with disability 
and specially trained assistance dogs. 

Through practical assistance a dog can offer freedom and independence to children and 
adults with physical disabilities and children with learning difficulties. 

 
3.1 presented their Class Assembly on Wednesday 23rd October. 

Here is how they felt about it: 
 

‘It was the most amazing 3.1 assembly there has ever been’ – Archie 
‘I had a funny feeling in my stomach, but I enjoyed it’ – Jules 

‘It was hard to stand up and act at the right time’ – Zahir 
‘I felt very proud standing up in front of lots of people’ – Samuel 

‘I was shy because there were lots of people, but I said my lines anyway’ – Paul 
‘I felt like I was 20 years old because there were lots of people!’ – Ailish 

‘It was really hard to remember our lines, but we practised lots of times’ – Conor 
‘It was hard to create, but I was glad that it went so well in the end’ – Catarina 

‘I loved the assembly because there were funny jokes’ – Raine 
 

Autumn Term School Council Reps 

Year 2 2.1 Lorena and Leo 2.2 Josephone and Guiliano 

Year 3 3.1: Ailish and Archie 3.2: Eesh and Lavinia 

                                           3.3 Lauren and Luca 

Year 4 4.1: Ayda and Charlie 4.2: Alix and Ro’el 

Year 5 5.1: Tania and Mohammed 5.2: Abby and Aaron 

Year 6 6.1: Zaydene and Safi 6.2: Hannah and Aamir 
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Year 6 took part in a World War II day. They came to school dresses as 

evacuees and bought their luggage with them. They discovered the new village 

they would be living in, compared luggage, wrote letters home and practised 

what to do during an air raid. In the afternoon they took part in mend and 

make do (sewing), created paper toys, made bunting, thought about basic first 

aid and created motivational speeches. This was followed by a celebration of 

the end of the war, where their parents came to pick them up and joined in the 

singing and Lindy Hop dancing.  
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On Tuesday 15th October Year 3 were Ancient Greeks for the day! We dressed 

up in Ancient Greek costumes and gave ourselves Greek names. In the morning 

we got to try out lots of different activities, like making mosaics, wax tablets, 

charms and even making medicines like the Ancient Greeks did (using herbs). 

Some children were soldiers for the morning and made sure the rest of Year 3 

were safe from any enemies. Unfortunately some of us were chosen to be 

slaves and had to do lots of clearing up – not even the teachers were safe! 

After lunch we split into groups and prepared plays and dances. While we 

watched the performances we had a Greek banquet, served to us by the 

children who were slaves for the afternoon! Year 3 had a fantastic day and 

learnt lots about what it would have been like to be alive in Ancient Greek 

times. 

“I made a wax tablet and it was really fun” – Nik 

“The slaves gave us bread, cheese and wine that was really juice” – Julia 

“We did a dance and a beautiful poem, it was really funny” – Luca 

“In the afternoon I was a slave and served everyone!” – Chelsie
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Football Update 

 

Queen Edith footballers have enjoyed an excellent start to the season. On Tuesday 15th 

October, we welcomed Colville for a friendly match. We opened the scoring in the first 

couple of minutes and, despite making lots of substitutions to make sure everyone got 

plenty of game, we continued to score regularly throughout the game, with the final result 

being 8-0 to Queen Edith. Special mention to Bradley who came out of goal for the second 

half to score a hat-trick. 

 

On Saturday 19th October, we took two teams to the annual Perse tournament. Despite a 

number of children missing the tournament because of club commitments, it was a very 

successful day. Although our B team lost their first game 4-0 to a very strong Milton Road 

team, they responded positively in the next match, beating Kimbolton 1-0, with an excellent 

goal from Antoine. Needing to win the last group match to qualify for the quarter finals, we 

lost a very close game 1-0, with a late goal. Nevertheless, it was a very good team 

performance and we improved significantly as the tournament progressed, and Mahdi was 

in excellent form in goal, making several excellent saves.  

 

The A team got off to an great start in their group, winning their first game 4-0. After a 1-1 

draw against Kimbolton A in a game they dominated, a victory against Perse C saw them 

finish top of their group. A comfortable 2-0 win in the quarter finals against Milton Road B 

set up a semi-final against St John’s. Despite creating a number of clear cut chances, we 

couldn’t quite find our way past the St John’s keeper and the game went into golden goal 

extra time. This, too, finished goalless, leading to the dreaded penalties. Thankfully, our 

penalty-takers held their nerve, with Theo, Poyraz and Kyle making no mistake and Bradley 

pulling off a crucial save to secure a deserved victory.  

 

In the final, we faced Histon and Impington, who’d had a long wait since the conclusion of 

their semi-final. It was a very tight game, played by two exhausted-looking teams, with few 

sights of goal. After another 0-0 draw, the game again went to golden goal extra time. This 

time, though, we suffered our first defeat, with a long-range strike giving Bradley no chance. 

Nevertheless, this was a really good performance in what is always a tough competition.  
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Congratulations to the A team squad of: Bradley, Nat, Jack, Kyle, Saif, Safi, Theo and Poyraz 

 

 
The Queen Edith team that finished as runners up in the Perse tournament 

 

Unfortunately, the postponement of the ESFA Cup on Tuesday denied us the opportunity to 

quickly get back to winning ways. The tournament has been rearranged for after half term. 

 

Korfball Tournament at Hills Road Sports Centre 
Shortly (very shortly, thanks to all the extra time!) after the Perse Tournament, Queen Edith 

korfballers competed in their first tournament of the season against local school and club 

teams. The U-9s were up first. It was their first taste of competitive korfball, as they have 

only being playing for a few weeks. Normally, this would mean suffering heavy defeats in the 

first games against more experienced opposition, but we won both of our first two matches 

in quick succession, with Asha, Mekhi and Toby all scoring. Only in the third game, against 

Milton Road A, did we get caught out a little and left our opponents unmarked. Although we 

lost this game to finish second in our group, and also the third and fourth place play-off, to 

finish in fourth place out of eight teams was a fantastic achievement. 

 
Our U-9 korfball team 
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Most of our U-11 team have had a lot more experience of competitive korfball and we were 

in confident mood going into the tournament. Although we didn’t play at our best in the first 

two matches, we still managed to beat Cambridge City 2-0 and Cambridge Tigers 2-1. This is 

an amazing turn-around from when we first started competing in these tournaments and 

were being beaten comfortably by the same opponents. We went into our final match 

against Milton Road, knowing that a victory would see us win the tournament, and we ran 

out comfortable 4-0 winners.  

 

There was a nice mix of goals, with Nina, Saif, Safi and Isla all scoring, and we were really 

focused in defence, only conceding one goal in the three games. A special well done to Saif 

and Safi, who scored five goals between them, having already played six games of football 

earlier in the day, and Seby who also played in the Perse tournament in the morning but 

came back full of running. Isla asked a brilliant question – “What do I need to do to 

improve?” – and when told to “be more selfish (on the korfball pitch!)” looked to take her 

shots and scored two goals. Overall, though, it was a brilliant team effort and a fantastic way 

to end a great day’s sport. 

 

On Friday 25th, we travel to Milton Road for another tournament. We’ll let you know how we 

get on in the next newsletter. 
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EXTRA CURRICULAR AND HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES 

Queen Edith is looking to expand its extra-curricula activities with the addition of an exciting, 

dynamic new Photographic Club for Y3-6 children run by Cambridge-based photographic specialists - 

CameraKids. Led by Andrew Hind, a fully qualified visual arts teacher with more than 20 years of 

teaching experience, CameraKids uses digital photography to develop children's story-telling 

repertoire & develop self-confidence through creative expression. Camerakids isn't just about 

camera technique, but having fun, making friends and taking great pictures, taking part in fun, 

stimulating photography challenges, scavenger hunts & games. The course runs for 10-weeks/1 term, 

with children covering 2 creative projects and producing 4 'final creations' to take home - such as 

mobiles, photo key rings, slideshows, YouTube videos, calendars, cards and fridge magnets.  

All of these photographs were taken by primary school children in a CameraKids’ school 

photography clubs. 

Prices are £60 per child/per term/10 week session with all equipment and materials provided.  
Queen Edith would like to gauge initial interest in running these after-school classes on Mondays 
from the start of the Spring Term - Jan 2014.   
Please contact community@queenedith.cambs.sch.uk to register your initial interest. 
 
 
 
Netherhall Tennis Club  
 
October  Half  Term   -  Children’s  Tennis  Camp  
Thursday 31st October           9.00  - 3 pm         £ 20  for the day or £ 35  for 2 days  
Friday  1st November              9.00  - 3 pm         £ 10  ½ day  9 – 12 noon or 12 – 3 pm  Age  6 -11 yrs  
 
To book or for more information call 01223 712142  or email info@netherhallsports.com 

 

Cambridge Kids Club @ October half-term Holiday Play Scheme 

Looking for fun and exciting activities for your children during the half-term holidays? Let us help 
you. Cambridge Kids Club Holiday Play Scheme club can provide your children fun and exciting 
activities all week. You can book your children in for as many full days (8am until 6pm) or half days 
(AM or PM) as you with. 

This half term we will take the children on an adventure around the world, with a Create and Make 
theme. We have planned an enjoyable and exciting programme to keep the kids busy while learning 
new skills. Our TRIP of the week is to Build a Bear Factory!!! 

Please contact us on 07960 412 716 or info@cambridgekidsclub.com for more information or to 
book your place. 
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PSFA - What’s been happening! 

AGM 

Our last AGM was held on 22nd April, thank you to all who came along. We 

voted in our new committee; Jacqui Whitmore (Chair), Wobine de Sitter 

(Secretary), Natasha Wilson (Treasurer), Michelle Bentley (Vice Chair), Lyn Erol-

Jones (Vice Chair) and new helpers Ruth Holdstock, Lucy Wetton and recently 

Valeria Csukran.  

Thank you to previous PSFA members; Lyn Erol-Jones (Chair), Alison Maguire 

(Treasurer) and Lynn Roberson (Helper - especially with disco).  

We decided to move the next AGM to earlier in the school year so that new 

people could join the committee and start their roles earlier. Therefore the 

next AGM will be held on November 11th 2013 at 7.30pm when we will be 

looking back over the school year September 2012 - July 2013. All PSFA and 

newcomers welcome. 

Beetle Drive  

The Beetle Drive was again a lovely, noisy and fun event! The Dining Hall 

was packed with children and their parents, all with their eyes fixed on 

ÒÏÌÌÉÎÇ ÄÉÃÅÓȡ ȰYes, sixȱ ȰFour, tailȱ Ȱsix again, nothingȱ ȰOne, another leÇȱ ÁÎÄ 

ÏÆ ÃÏÕÒÓÅ ȰBEETLE!Ȧȱ  

During the interval the PSFA sold fantastic homemade cake and other 

refreshments. Thank you very much for everyone who baked and donated 

cakes!  

A great evening, thanks to all who came along and made it such a fun event, 

and a big thank you also to Mr Coult for running the games. We raised over 

£93.  

Congratulations to the winners: 

1st place Leonia and her Mum Joanna, and in 2nd place Kyle and his Dad 

and 3rd place Maxim and Dan. 
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Other events 

Bag2School, Year 2 Cake Sale, Uniform Sale: Friday 25 October. 

We hope to see you all enjoying a cake this Friday at 3.30pm!  

We'll tell you more about the fundraising from these events in the next 

newsletter. 

Finally a big thank you to all the Class Reps who have helped organise the cake 

sales in July and October. 

Happy half-term! 

The PSFA 

 

 

 

November 2013 
M 4 Training Day – school closed 
M 11 PSFA AGM Meeting                   7.30 pm 
Tu 12 Parent Open Afternoon                2.45 pm  

 Parent Consultations  
F 15 Reception                 1.30-4 pm 
M 18 All classes                     4 -7 pm 
Tu  19 Middle Years ï Yr 3/4                1.30-4 pm  
W 20 Later Years Yr 5/6                  1.30-4 pm 
Th 21 KS1 Yr 1/2                            1.30-4 pm 
M 25 Governors Cttee Meetings        5.30 pm 
W 27 Management Cttee         9.30 am 
F 29 PSFA Disco     5 pm; 7 pm 
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Well done Netball players who played 
Cambridge international school  

 
Charmaine Asuncion 

Zaydene August 

Minahil Farooq 
Edward Gaskarth 

Sinead Goodley 
Nina Koulman 

Anna O'Grady 
Vishali Rajendra 

Angelina Sitnikaite 

Kaan Yavuz 
Hana Yokoyama King 

 

Footballers who have represented the school in 
matches/ tournaments 

 
Nat Baxter 

Nicholas Boyd 
Antoine Buckland 

Poyraz Cimen 
Ellis Desborough 

Sakib Islam 
Jack Joslin 

Aamir Khokhar 
Kyle Moran 

Bradley Pilsworth 
Patrick Ptaszek 
Max Roberson 
Aaron Rookes 
Mahdi Taseen 
Safi Terywall 
Saif Terywall 

Theo Vassiliou 
Jack Watts 

Seby Wilson 
 
 

Korfballers who represented the school in a 
tournament at Hills Road 

 
Asha Bharadwa 

Toby Jones 
Felix Kohler 

Jannis Koulman 
Nina Koulman 
Zack Norman 
Mekhi Osman 

Anna Richardson 
Martina Rudhun 

Isla Sundhoo 
Safi Terywall 
Saif Terywall 

Sophia Terywall 
Mick Trent 

Seby Wilson 
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Around the World in a Saturday 

January 25th 2014 

Offers of help and ideas  
 
Name:   ..................................................................................................................................................... 
 
Child’s Name: ............................................................................ Class: ................................................ 
 
We would love to hear your ideas and have offers of help as soon as possible so please return this 
slip to Queen Edith after half term.  
 

If you know of an organisation/ charity that might like to contribute to the day please let me know 
their contact information 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

If you have an idea for another activity, please write the details below. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We need volunteers who would be happy to help for an hour and share their skills and knowledge on 
the day.   For example:  

Teaching writing from around the world  

Telling stories in languages from around the world  

Teaching Origami  

Face painting - flags    

Mehndi patterns    

Help with art and craft activities  

Just happy to help!  

 

Could you contribute a plate of food inspired by another 
culture?  

 

http://www.queenedithschool.org.uk/

